STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

15 W Yakima Ave, Ste 200 » 'Yakima, WA 98902-3452 » (509) 575-2490

| November 3, 2009

- Ken Wilkinson

Parks & Recreation Manager
Yakima Parks and Recreation
2301 Fruitvale Blvd

Yakima, WA 98902

Re:  Notice of Satisfaction, Agreed Order No. DE 01 TCPCR-2093, Kissel Park, Yakima,
Washington, Facility/Site ID # 52475978

Dear Mr, Wilkinson:

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) Toxics Cleanup Program has reviewed the file for this
site, which includes the Cleanup Action Report, to determine if the substantive requirements of
Agreed Order No. DE 01 TCPCR-2093 have been met and to determine if further remedial
actions are needed at this site to reach closure and delisting.

Ecology has determined that the Remedial Actions conducted by Floyd Snider McCarthy, Inc. at
this site have met the substantative requirements in Agreed Order No. DE 01TCPCR-2093
between the Department of Ecology and the City of Yakima. .

The site is now eligible to be removed from the State Hazardous Sites List and Ecology w111
begin the delisting process.

If you have any questions feel free to call me at (509) 454-7886.
Sincerely,

LWM@ /% 52,{4/@{ .

Valerie Bound

Acting Section Manager

" Toxics Cleanup Program

cc:  Katherine Scott, TCP-HQ




